MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 24 NOVEMBER 09

Present:
Father Harney, Mary Barry, Ann Whitfield, Marianne Down, 



Maureen Dunlop, Doug Carr, Pat Townley, Marie Wilson.

Apologies:
Nicola Moorhead.

The meeting opened with a prayer, led by Father Harney.

The purpose of this evening’s meeting is to prepare the agenda for the meeting of the Parish Forum on 3 December 09:

Election of two officers for St Ann’s Church.

Marianne Down and Ann Whitfield have each completed more than two years’ service on the Core Committee and will now retire.  It was agreed to advertise the vacant posts on the weekly bulletin, with a closing date for nominations on 

13 December.  A list will be posted in the church porch.  If there are more than two nominations, a ballot will take place on 20 December.

Mrs Wilson (Core Group St Mary’s) will be unable to attend meetings for six months.  It was agreed that Mrs Wilson would remain a member and be sent Minutes and other information during that time.

Refurbishment  of St Ann’s Church.

The Finance Committee will give feedback at the next meeting of the forum.  

Alan Hair of John Hill Associates (Architects) has been consulted and will offer advice on improving the porch and altering the benches.  Alterations to the Tabernacle will also be discussed at the meeting of the Forum.

Meetings.

· Diocesan Assembly Group. ‘To Sow Peace Is To Protect The Earth’.  The Youth Group are to be asked to make a Peace Garden.  A meeting of the North Deanery Youth Group takes place on 9 December at 7.30pm.  

· Madrid 2011 – World Youth Day: Meeting on Sunday 5 December.

The Year of the Priest.

Next year, the Year of the Priest, the names of all the diocesan priests will be listed in turn on the weekly bulletin, for our prayers.

Visitors from Belarus:  Father Harney will play host to two Brothers and one Sister from Belarus on Sunday 13 December.  A display of work will be put in church.

Christian Aid (St Mary’s).

Doug Carr will ask the Forum to consider the problem of collecting for Christian Aid in Penistone.  Collecting envelopes is time-consuming and, nowadays, not particularly safe.  As an alternative, please consider holding an annual quiz night to raise funds.

The Sign of Peace at Mass.

Ann Whitfield has asked why we have not yet re-commenced shaking hands at Mass.  Father Harney advised that we adhere to diocesan guidelines.

Assembly 2: Formation Working Party Paper .

Father Harney drew attention to the following questions on the paper:

1. What training and formation courses would you ask our diocesan adult education department to offer?

2. What can we do at local level (parish or deanery) to develop our own programmes?

3. What can be done to encourage our priests and deacons in their ongoing formation?

4. Is there a role for a group to be responsible for the ongoing formation of priests?

After lengthy discussion, it was agreed that Doug Carr would speak at the Forum meeting as this extremely important matter needs to be dealt with in great depth.  

Perhaps the parish could volunteer to pilot the scheme?

The meeting ended with a prayer.

